
While cleaning the other 

day, I came across one of our old prayer 
cards.  Heather and I reminisced about 
bringing our young family to the mission 
field.  Now our “young” children are almost 
all teenagers.  We are so thankful that God 
would allow us to labour here for Him 
these past 10 years.  We are also thankful 
for your prayers and financial sacrifice that 
have enabled us to be here.  This year my 
burden for our church plant is that our 
people would allow their beliefs 
about God and His Word to 
radically change their behavior.  
We started the month of January off with 
a week-long conference.  Evangelist Tom 
Sooter and his lovely wife came down 
and were a tremendous blessing to our 
church.  They were also a huge blessing 
to our family, and we enjoyed the 

fellowship.  In February, we had our annual 
“I Love Jesus” Sunday where I take the time 
to teach on financial stewardship.  A lot of 
our people come from a “prosperity 
gospel” background, and they have great 
confusion in this area.  The very next 
Sunday we had a “Baptism Sunday”.  There 

were seven adults and teenagers that 
followed the Lord in Believer’s 
Baptism.  After the morning service, 

we all drove down to the beach 
where I conduct the baptisms.  God 
gave us a perfect day.  The water 

was calm as glass, and the sun was 
shining bright.  We also had 3 families 
make the decision to officially join the 
church during that morning service.   Later 
that week,  Heather and two of the kids 
were involved in a traffic accident.  Heather 
was coming back from taking Audrey and 

Aiden to piano lessons when she was 
slammed into by another car.  The car ran 
into the passenger side door of our car 
where Aiden was sitting.  The other car was 
destroyed from the impact; but thankfully, 
our 20-year old Nissan Pathfinder is as 
solid as a tank.  No one was seriously 
injured, and we thank the Lord for His 
protection.  Our car has a bent shock and 
other damages, so please help us pray that 
we can get it back on the road quickly.  The 
parts will have to be shipped in, and it is 
very hard to find an honest mechanic.  One 
mechanic already tried to quote me $6,000 
to fix it.  I told him that the car wasn’t even 
worth that much money.  
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PRAYER REQUESTS: 

• Pray for the kids and Heather as 

they recover from the accident. 

• Pray for our car to get fixed. 

• Pray for Audrey as she finishes up 
her high school and gets ready to 
go to Bible College in the fall. 

• Pray for land/building for the 
church. 

• Pray for the spiritual growth of the 
church. 

• Pray for continued safety.
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